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45 minutes before the start of the New Year of 2023, over fifty members young and old gathered at the 

Cheon Shim Won to celebrate together and open the year. The program consisted of reflection, resonance 

prayers, and three booming cheers of "Ok Mansei!!" led by Bishop Kim. The year of 2022 was concluded 

by a New Years Count-Down, that finished with the cheers and shouts of many families in the community 

joining together and celebrating as one. Be sure to check out our future events on the webpage, and come 

join us for the New Years in 2024 at the Cheon Shim Won for reflection, spiritual revival, and the 

celebration together as One Family Under God. 

 

  
 

  
 


